
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed changes to ISS’ policy for 2021. As an ISS 
client we consider the ability to influence ISS policy as a key part of our oversight and due diligence of 
our proxy advisory services.  
 
We support all of the proposed changes enclosed, in particular the consideration of racial 
representation on boards in voting for 2022 and tightening independence requirements in key emerging 
markets. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
David 
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This email and any attachments are confidential and may also be legally privileged. Any unauthorized 
use or disclosure is prohibited. If you receive this email in error, please notify the sender immediately 
and permanently delete the original without making any copies or disclosing its contents. Any opinions 
presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of BMO 
Global Asset Management EMEA. Although we attempt to sweep e-mails for viruses, we do not 
guarantee that they are virus-free and accept no liability for any damage resulting from viruses.  
 
Please refer to http://www.bmogam.com/corporate/legal/ for information relating to European legal 
entities and our use of personal data. 
 


